
BRAXTON COUNTY

BOARD OF EDUCATION

May 27, 2015
     The Braxton County Board of Education met in a budget work session at the Braxton 
County Board of Education office at 4:35 p.m. on May 27, 2015.  The following members were 
present:




Kathy Parker, President 
Dave Hoover, Vice President 
Van Carr 
                  


Jimmy Huffman 




Elizabeth Stewart      
     Dave Hoover moved and Jimmy Huffman seconded to adjourn the work session at 4:50 p.m.

Vote:  Unanimous

     Elizabeth Stewart moved and Van Carr seconded to open the public hearing on the budget

at 5:00 p.m.
Vote:  Unanimous

     Kathy Parker called the regular meeting to order at 5:05 p.m. 
       

     Van Carr moved and Jimmy Huffman seconded to approve the consent agenda items (Approval of May 13 Meeting Minutes, payment of bills, budget transfers and supplements). Vote: Unanimous 
     Van Carr moved and Elizabeth Stewart seconded to approve the professional substitute list 
for 2015-16 school year (list attached).

Vote:  Unanimous

     Dave Hoover moved and Van Carr seconded to approve the Service Substitute List for 2015-
16 (List attached).

Vote:  Unanimous
     Elizabeth Stewart moved and Van Carr seconded to approve the following 
Employment/Reassignments – Professional:

      1.  Michelle McCallister – From 6th Grade Teacher Little Birch Elementary

           4th Grade Teacher Burnsville Elementary 2015-16 School Year
      2.  Andrea Loftis – From Physical Education Itinerant at Davis Elementary to
           3rd Grade Teacher at Little Birch Elementary 2015-16 School Year

      3.  Cassie Squires – From 1/2 Split Teacher Davis Elementary to 6th Grade Teacher 
           Little Birch Elementary 2015-16 School Year

      4.  Jessica Stout – From 3rd/4th Split Teacher at Flatwoods Elementary to

           5/6 Split Teacher at Flatwoods Elementary 2015-16 School Year

      5.  Jennifer Arambula – From Kindergarten Teacher Flatwoods Elementary to

           3/4 Split Teacher Flatwoods Elementary 2015-16 School Year

      6.  Crystal Spaur – From School Counselor Itinerant to School Counselor BCHS

           2015-16 School Year

      7.  Ernie Tingler – From Math Teacher/Driver’s Ed Teacher to Driver’s Ed BCHS

           2015-16 School Year

      8.  Jim King – From Alternative Education Teacher to Alternative Education

           Teacher/GED Options Teacher 2015-16 School Year

      9.  Tina Foster – From Visually Impaired/GED Teacher to Visually Impaired/Hearing

           Impaired/Social Studies Teacher 2015-16 School Year

     10. Trisha Gregory – From Title I Teacher to Title I Teacher (Itinerant) Little 
            Birch Elementary 2015-16 School Year

     11. Janice Hughes – From Title I Teacher to Title I Teacher (Itinerant) 

            Frametown Elementary 2015-16 School Year

     12. Pam Wilburn – From Title I Teacher to Title I Teacher (Itinerant) 

            Burnsville Elementary 2015-16 School Year

     13. Kristy Wood – From Title I Teacher to Title I Teacher (Itinerant) Sutton

            Elementary 2015-16 School Year

     14. Justin Whitford - High School Credit Recovery Summer

            School Teacher BCHS

     15. Jo Malcom - Principal – Extended Year Program
     16. Rebecca DeNuzzo – Extended Year Teacher of LD/BD/MI/AU/VI

     17. Muriel McDonogh – Extended Year Psychologist
Vote: Unanimous
     Jimmy Huffman moved and Van Carr seconded to approve the following Mutual Consent
Agreements for the 2015-16 School Year:

      1.  Laura Jarvis - from 5/6 Split Teacher to 6th Grade Teacher Flatwoods 

           Elementary 
      2. Debora Carroll – from 4th Grade Teacher to 3rd Grade Teacher Burnsville

           Elementary 

      3.  Tammy Brown – from 3rd Grade Teacher to 1st Grade Teacher Burnsville

           Elementary 

       4. Patty Montgomery – from 1st Grade Teacher to 6th Grade Teacher Burnsville

           Elementary 
Vote:  Unanimous
      Van Carr moved and Jimmy Huffman seconded to approve the following Employment/

Reassignments – Service:

     1.  Iris Fowler – Bus Operator – Summer School

     2.  Charles Smith – Bus Operator – Summer School

     3.  Bill Rose – Bus Operator – Summer School    
Vote:  Unanimous

     Elizabeth Stewart moved and Van Carr seconded to approve the request to have

name removed from Substitute Teacher List:

     Wesley Dobbins effective May 28, 2015

Vote:  Unanimous

     Jimmy Huffman moved and Dave Hoover seconded to approve the following Extracurricular

Assignments 2015-16 Sport Season:

        1.  Scott Cooper – Volunteer for BCMS Track 

        2.  Mickey Skeens – Volunteer for BCMS Track 

        3.  Josh Lunceford – Head Boys’ Basketball Coach BCHS

        4.  Travis McMillion – Assistant Baseball Coach BCHS

        5.  Tammy Burroughs – Majorette/Flag Sponsor BCHS

        6.  Marcey Greene – Head Cheerleading Coach BCHS

        7.  Allan Copenhaver – Head Boys Basketball Coach BCMS

        8.  Lorrie Smith – Cheer Coach BCMS            

       9.  Tyler Hembree – Head Girls Basketball Coach BCMS                                                 

  Vote:  Unanimous
     Van Carr moved and Elizabeth Stewart seconded to approve the following unpaid leave of

absence:

     Hilda Ware – Pre-School Aide Sutton Elementary effective retroactive May 18, 2015 through

     May 22, 2015

Vote:  Unanimous

     Dave Hoover moved and Van Carr seconded to have the following name added to the

Substitute Custodian List:

     Mary Dennison – effective May 28, 2015
Vote:  Unanimous

     Dave Hoover moved to convene into executive session under 6-9A-4 
(2)(A) for personnel, student and legal matters.  Jimmy Huffman seconded the motion.  
Vote:  Unanimous
     The board convened into executive session 5:14 p.m.

     Jimmy Huffman moved to reconvene into regular session.  Elizabeth Stewart seconded the motion.  Vote:  Unanimous
     The board reconvened into regular session at 5:49 p.m.
     Dave Hoover moved and Jimmy Huffman seconded to approve the soccer program for 

Grades 6, 7 and 8.  

Vote:  Unanimous

     Jimmy Huffman moved and Elizabeth Stewart seconded to approve fundraisers for Sutton Elementary and BCHS.  Vote:  Unanimous
     Van Carr moved and Dave Hoover seconded to adopt the Preliminary Operating

Budget for 2015 – 16.  Vote:  Unanimous

     Superintendent Dilly read the following positive reports from schools:

     Burnsville Elementary – “We had a school-wide Literature Fair this month and had an excellent turn-out.  We had Buck Kalinowski, a local author at our school giving a presentation this month.  He brought his horses with him.  We went on field trips to French Creek Game Farm, Children’s Discovery Museum of WV and the WVU Planetarium.” Joe Hoskins
     Little Birch Elementary – “This was the 80th year of Little Birch Elementary.  To celebrate we hosted Little Birch Days.  Special thanks to our supportive donors:  Summit Media, Foodland, Waffle Hut and Go-Mart, Inc.  We also had Water Fun and Field Day.  It was a great success thanks to our staff and parent volunteers!” Jessica Pierson
     Sutton Elementary – “I would like to thank all of our volunteers who provide the extra needed hands in the library, office, classroom, yearbook, Boxtops, delivering breakfast and all the other chores that they do to make life easier for students and staff.  I would like to recognize my staff for providing the best for our students.  My cooks provide delicious meals daily.  Billy keeps the school spotless.  The teachers and aides create an environment that encourages learning and expect the best and to Cindy who is the glue that holds this family together.  A tremendous thank you to all of my parents for sharing their child with us everyday.  Last but not least, thank you to our students.  We appreciate their love for learning, kindness and their respect for teachers.”  Gail Balcourt
     BCMS – “All of our end of the year field trips have gone well.  The tour company for the Student Council trip and Ace Adventures for the 8th grade trip complimented the students for their good behavior and manners.  Our 8th grade celebration is tomorrow (May 28) at 9 and there will be many recognitions for this group.”  Denver Drake

     BCHS – “Graduation was a success and a lovely evening.  Bryson Dennison (Senior) placed 2nd in AA with vault of 13 feet 6 inches.”
     The Head Start Monthly Report was reviewed.

     Dave Hoover moved and Van Carr seconded to adjourn.
     The meeting adjourned at 5:58 p.m.
     The next regular meeting of the Braxton County Board of Education will be held on
Wednesday, June 10, 2015 at 5:00 p.m. at Braxton County Board of Education office.
Others in Attendance:



Ginger Altizer

Meredith Hoover


Judy Shafer

Kim West



Eva Riffle

Morna Greene



Jessica Pierson

Brenda Wells



Kim Dennison

Linda Utt



Sandy Sonderman


